
 
 
 
 
8 August 2012 
 
To: Phyllis Beaulieu 
Manager of Licensing 
Nunavut Water Board 
P.O. Box 119 
Gjoa Haven, NU X0B 1J0 
Tel: 867-360-6338 ext. 26 
Fax: 867-360-6369 
Email: licensing@nunavutwaterboard.org  
 

 
Re: 2010 & 2011 NWB Annual Reports for the Storm Project on Behalf of 
Commander Resources Ltd. 
 
 
Dear Ms. Beaulieu, 
 
No field activities were carried out at the Storm project during 2010.  Attached is email 
correspondence between Commander Resources and the NWB confirming that no work was 
planned for the 2010 season. 
 
Field work in 2011 was comprised solely of an airborne geophysical survey.  The nature of this type 
of survey meant that no water was used for domestic or other purposes, and no wastes were 
created.  Furthermore, to date no camp has been constructed or operated by Commander 
Resources at the Storm project.  Attached is a completed NWB Annual Reporting Form for the 2011 
work at the Storm project. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any additional information. 
 
Best Regards, 
 

 
 
Christopher Livingstone 
Geologist 
 
APEX Geoscience Ltd. 
Phone: 604-696-9628 
clivingstone@apexgeoscience.com  

Suite 200, 9797 – 45 Ave              apexgeo@apexgeoscience.com 

Edmonton, AB  T6E 5V8                      www.apexgeoscience.com 

Bus. 780-439-5380  Fax 780-433-1336                        G.S.T. #: 13693 6119 RP0001 
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